
Rural boy commits suicide due to
father’s blame

A new tomb without a tombstone chills the festive air of a family in Yanxi
Village, Zhenxiong Town, Yunnan Province. The family lost a son to suicide on
the Eve of Spring Festival, which fell on Jan. 27 this year.

Xiao Bao’s father collects his son’s effects. [Photo:China Youth Daily]

The boy was named Xiao Bao (pseudonym), a left-behind child growing up with
his paternal grandparents in the village while his parents worked odd jobs in
Kunming, the capital of Yunnan Province.

In his last words, Bao claimed, “I was still young and I didn’t want to die,
but I can’t handle the complaints. Dad, you must be happy when I die. It is
you rather than anyone else to be blamed for my death.”

In a dilapidated house, Bao’s grandmother couldn’t help shedding tears when
talking about the tragedy of her eldest grandson, who was raised up by her
and her husband since he was one year old.

Despite his rare opportunities to be reunited with his parents, Bao never
ignored his responsibilities at the family farm.

His grandparents never imagined that their eldest grandson would have
swallowed pesticide to end his life.

The two recalled that after dinner on that particular day, Bao shut himself
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alone in his room, where the ceiling is spotted with cobwebs. Later in the
night, his grandma heard him vomiting. When she opened the door she was
shocked by a strong smell of pesticides – the boy had drunk down half a
bottle of dichlorvos.

The grandparents, who tried to send the agonized boy to hospital, were only
informed by the doctor through a phone call that it was too late.

Some villagers later recalled that they had spotted Bao buying pesticides and
even two chicken legs.

The IFS offers more gloom

The IFS tells us in their latest forecasts that we can look forward to more
years of tax rises and spending cuts. They expect the UK economy to slow this
year, and slow again next year.  They are out of touch with the mood to
banish austerity and go for growth.

They are more pessimistic about the Eurozone than about the UK. They have
lowered their 2017 growth forecast to 1.5% for the Euro area, whilst
proposing 1.6% for the UK. They run one scenario which looks at what weak
European banks and Brexit could do to their forecast – an unusual pairing
with no explanation of why they are lumped togather or the relative
contributions to their extra gloom on this basis.

They do confess that there are “increasing chances that the forecasts may be
too pessimistic”. They accept that the UK consumer carried on spending post
the referendum when most forecasters said they would not. They admit that
business investment rose a little faster after the vote, instead of falling
off the cliff as in many forecasts. They agree that trade which had performed
disappointingly last year might add a bit to our economy in 2017.

They confess that “real levels of day to day public service spending have
actually fallen very little overall in the last three years”. If they checked
the Red Book figures they would see the cash growth in overall public
spending actually rose faster than inflation over that time period.  They now
think removing the deficit should be the priority, which leads them to
conclude political parties have to offer some combination of higher taxes and
lower spending.

Politically it is much more attractive to square the circle with more growth.
More growth brings in more tax revenue without tax rate rises. It cuts the
costs of benefits as people move from no pay to low pay, and from low pay to
better pay. The issue before us should be what more can we do to promote
growth.

I do not accept that growth will be as low as they say in 2017 or 2018. That
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still makes me keen to find more measures which can promote more growth. A
tax rate cutting budget could help, especially if we cut those tax rates that
are damaging the revenue collected. Spending enough on social care and health
is a cross party priority, and we have to accept these services will continue
to need  more cash in the future. Investing more when long term
interest rates  are still so low should make sense, though the state needs to
show commonsense over projects chosen and where possible harness the private
sector to ensure a proper profit test on the project.

Over 1,600 crocodile skins seized in
S. China

Crocodile skins seized by coast guards are on show in Fangchenggang City,
South China’s Guangxi Zhuang Autonomous Region, Feb. 7, 2017. [Photo: China
News Service/ Wang Lidan]

More than 1,600 pieces of crocodile skins and 500 kilograms of what appears
to be crocodile meat were seized in south China’s Guangxi Zhuang Autonomous
Region, coast guards said Thursday.

During a patrol Tuesday, a group of coast guards boarded a boat around 3
a.m., which was carrying a number of large polystyrene boxes. Upon
inspection, the boxes contained what appeared to be 1,609 crocodile skins,
each around 1.4 meters long, and 506 kilograms of crocodile meat.

The boat and its owner have been detained. A suspect caught said he was hired
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by a buyer in the city to receive the goods from a port in Vietnam.

Crocodiles are under state protection in China and are also classed as
endangered by the Convention on International Trade in Endangered Species of
Wild Fauna and Flora. Crocodile skin is the upmarket of consumer goods
because of its small quantities and luxurious quality. The smuggling of
alligator skins is emerging as the high-end leather market flourishes.

Crocodile skins are often used for luxury handbags.

The investigation continues.

Jail sentences for selling data on
200,000 newborns

Eight people involved in stealing, selling and buying information of more
than 200,000 newborns have been sentenced for infringing citizens’ personal
information.

The Pudong New Area People’s Court said yesterday that the defendants
included two former employees of the city’s Center for Disease Control and
Prevention. The eight were sentenced from seven to 27 months, and were
ordered to pay penalties ranging from 2,000 to 5,000 yuan (US$290 to US$730).

One of the accused, surnamed Han, 41, was working in the city-level Center
for Disease Control and Prevention, and another surnamed Zhang, 50, was
working for the district-level authority. In 2014, Zhang persuaded Han to
steal information of newborns from the center’s database to help his friend
promote infant health products, promising a commission fee.

From the beginning of 2014 to July last year, Han illegally downloaded the
information from the system and sent the details to Zhang via e-mail twice a
month. Each time information on about 5,000 newborns was given. Zhang then
sold the information to another of the accused, surnamed Fan, who was in the
infant health products business. According to the court, Han, Zhang and Fan
stole personal information on more than 200,000 newborns.

Moreover, Fan sold more than 250,000 pieces of information to another of the
defendants, surnamed Li, who sold on the information to two of the accused,
surnamed Huang and Wang. All three were also involved in infant health
products. Wang’s ex-driver, surnamed Wu, also stole information of more than
70,000 newborns.

All eight confessed their guilt to the court, returned their illegal income
and paid the penalties imposed.
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Shanghai ranks No. 4 of world’s top-30
cities

Shanghai is the highest of five Chinese mainland cities at No. 4 in the list
of the world’s 30 most dynamic cities, according to the Global City Momentum
Index released Thursday by real estate services provider JLL.

Beijing, Shenzhen, Hangzhou and Nanjing are the other four Chinese cities
that appeared in the fourth annual list, ranking 15th, 22nd, 26th and 29th,
respectively, according to the index, which monitors 134 major business hubs
across the world and tracks the rate of change of a city’s economy and
commercial real estate market.

The most dynamic cities are able to embrace technological change, absorb
rapid population growth and strengthen global connectivity, JLL said.

“Shanghai has strong ambitions to continue its growth and explicitly aims to
become a global center for both financial services and technological
innovation,” said Joe Zhou, head of research for JLL China.

“For now, Shanghai’s real estate market remains one of the world’s most
dynamic markets, with strong demand being driven by the growth of domestic
firms.”

Asian cities made up half of the top 10, with Bangalore in India replacing
London to take the top spot for the first time.

“Our research showed that the Asia-Pacific region is home to more than half
of the globe’s 30 most dynamic cities and real estate markets, highlighting
the rise of commercial cities such as Bangalore and Ho Chi Minh City as major
hubs of commerce,” said Megan Walters, head of research for Asia Pacific at
JLL.
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